On April 17th Board Member Sandra Richmond submitted the following question regarding Board Item RE-1 Wynnebrook Elementary Modernization:

Question:  Why is this necessary?

Response:  Wynnebrook ES was built in 1966 on a 10-acre site with limited room for modernization or expansion. This is typical of many of our 35+ year old urban schools.  Staff has implemented a pro-active program of acquiring contiguous properties on a willing seller basis that will allow adequate space for modernizations such as the one planned for this school.  One of our goals in modernizing older schools is to have adequate space to provide equitable amenities that are now standard in all new school construction.  

Wynnebrook ES is surrounded by small neighborhood streets, therefore staff believes that we need to do what we can to provide adequate on-site stacking to relieve traffic congestion when we do modernize the school.  We can only do that by acquiring additional properties.   
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